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Preliminary Business
Call to Order/Roll Call/Flag Salute
Chair Paz called the meeting to order at 9:00 am. He called the roll and reviewed the agenda. Excused were Directors Brown and Wheeler and Advisors Angstadt, Barnes, and Furey. 

Public Comment

James Sager, Oregon Virtual Education Charter School.  
Founders of Oregon Virtual Education Diversity Model, a collaborative agreement with local boards.  ADMw is shared with the resident district, keeping dollars within the public system. Staff works daily promoting legislation that will change education costs.
Tracy Price, Oregon Environmental Literacy Plan.

Price gave an update on the project.  A task force was assembled which was accepted by the Legislature. They are hoping for federal support with reauthorization of ESEA to develop a framework for ongoing work. This is a relationship between STEM education. The community is supporting the education of the children.  You may find a report posted to the website.
Board Member Reports

Samuel Henry commented on the future state board schedule. He explained there is an April 26th board retreat planned. Henry will copy the draft agenda for everyone. The location of the meeting would be Grand Ronde with Board members and selected staff.  Some topics will be charter schools, strategic plan and approach of the Board, summer retreat, STEM progress, and Best Practices and Evaluations. It was discussed that board members would facilitate parts of the day and the agenda. There will also be a doctoral student help with the topics of the retreat. 

Chair Paz will coordinate the Native Education literacy piece.  Lunch break could be blended in with touring the Plank Building. 

Henry explained that he is a member on the Equity Sub-Committee at the OEIB and will report back at a later date. He wants OEIB to know it has been apparent the structural combination of colleges and the university system has suffered.
Hamilton mentioned he has been working with the Prior Learning Subcommittee and is encouraged that children come to school having prior, positive steps, which moves students through the system faster.  

Summers-McGee explained she has engaged with organizations and communities of color on the meaning of equity. She has opinions she will share when her exploration is completed. 

Chair Paz met with Shelly Bergman, Deputy Superintendent of Eugene SD and had a comment on the 5-year cohort and dual credit where students are not being accounted for in this cohort. Agrees this needs focus.
Chair Paz attended a Next Generation Science Standards Conference in California where core ideas, methods, and cross-cutting concepts were well described.  These are abstract to most people. He explained that the emphasis was on adoption.  Achieve had been looking for 4-5 state representatives and there were 25 states participating. 

Information/First Reading
Essential Skills Report – 2008-09 Cohort (Reading)
Derek Brown, Manager, Essential Skills, ODE

Cristen McLean, ODE

Brown recapped the final Essential Skills report for 2008-09 cohorts (Class of 2012) and presented to the board (handout).
Discussion:

· Discussed the differences between the OAKS and the Statewide assessments and the correlations on Title I schools.
· Graduating seniors and analysis on graduation rates.

· The CCSS do not have to be required for graduation and perhaps this has not been thought through, which will be a challenge. 

· Clarification of the partnering and sharing of information with the figures in the report presented.
· Brown said that he will conduct research on member’s questions to return in May.
Information/First Reading

Oregon Legislative Update
Jan McComb, ODE Legislative Director
McComb distributed a list of Bills (handout). She reviewed the bills that the department is tracking to date. There have been a total of 2500 bills printed this session and it seems that session is moving at a faster pace. The Co-Chair’s budget was released at 6.55 billion dollars and which is a 14.6 increase of what the governor has proposed and the Legislature will be working with the Governor’s office regarding this. PERRS savings are involved in funding the budget. McComb explained that Rob Saxton was at the Capitol and is not attending the meeting today. Saxton will pitch his ideas regarding expanding the department for ELL. 
McComb reviewed:
HB 3232 - OEIB responsibility 
HB3233 - Network of Quality Learning 
HB 3234-Establishes early learning division
McComb copied the mascot bills and distributed via email and explained. Most were concerning Lebanon Warriors. She explained that the scheduling of these bills are unknown and are at the discretion of the Chair.
Bates explained that SB 312 affected the State Board.
Information/First Reading

Teacher of the Year
Nanette Lehman, Baker School District
Chair Paz reviewed the packet item and introduced Nanette Lehman.  

Lehman explained she is from a Title I and Model School and thanked the board for the role they serve in. She is humbled by recognition of this honor. She is a mother of four, one with a learning disability, takes her job very seriously, and feels learning is essential.  
Information/First Reading

Next Generation Science Standards
Cheryl Kleckner, ODE
Theresa Richards, ODE

Kleckner presented a PowerPoint (documents available on website) and gave an update for the Next Generation Science Standards.  She invited members to email her with questions or may go to the website for pertinent information. Kleckner reviewed the Science standards and how they blend well with STEM work. 

Chair Paz asked about March deadlines.

Kleckner mentioned that the deadline is April, but is padded. She will bring back the final upon release the end of March or April. She explained the Achieve meeting that Chair Paz attended, which brought 20 states together.  

Oregon was selected as a pilot state which would support the standards and showed a schematic of the plan. Kleckner suggested there be consideration for a timeline. 

Chair Paz commented on the second hearing and comments coming back from the field. He asked about a draft timeline so the board could look at that for adoption.

Henry mentioned he would like to know how girls would be encouraged to study Science and would like to see proof that we have accomplished this.  

Kleckner agreed with Henry and explained her hope of addressing this currently.  

Information/First Reading

English Language Proficiency/Development Standards for English Language Arts
Susan Inman, Director, Learning Opportunities, Options, & Supports, ODE

Kathleen Vanderwall, ODE

Inman introduced herself and explained that she is now working temporarily at ODE to complete the standards.  She explained the terminology ELP/D and ELD/P-one is proficiency and one development. We are now waiting for standards to be assigned to us and explained that these standards have not been updated since 2003.  Oregon was approved for a waiver and there are assurances required. Oregon is leading this project and there will be common standards and proficiency.  The deadline for adoption is no later than the 2013/14 school year.  She will ensure that the items are printed for the board members as they are not included in the packet.

Vanderwall distributed the timeline (handout) and how the 8-year period was a good thing. ELD standards will address language demand when preparing students. She explained her work with counterparts in 25 other states and the ELD Standards Work Group studied standards in 2012 and will continue working with Stanford University. The work is continuing with phase II and a full public input process.  
Inman explained they are poised for solid public input and the survey will be distributed through the communications network established.  Inman explained that the deeper learning process is critical and will take a significant amount of professional development.

Wyse believes that the current formula is not working and he is unsure what it should be but as we progress we will become focused. 

Rob Saxton explained that for ELL students to achieve it will take refinement.
Paz agreed that pathways and refinement should become the focus. 

Vanderwall explained that the ELPA 21 assessment will carry this forward.

Inman explained that the draft standards were planned for January, with a possibility by the end of summer. 

Vanderwall stated that the ELD standards are very targeted and talked about professional development. 

Chair Paz recessed the meeting at 12:00 noon for a lunch break and reconvened at 1:00 pm. 
Information/First Reading

Environmental Science Curriculum
Dean Larry Flick, College of Education, Oregon State University
Teacher and Students
Flick introduced the Environmental Science Curriculum presenters and explained the teachers for Math and Science and CCSS Math and Science.  

Teacher:  The study was done on the pollution of the Willamette River.  

Students introduced themselves and explained involvement in the project.
Student 1:  Explained in detail their Bio swale work projects; Clearing weeds, logs, etc.  

Teacher:  Wanted to make sure that students see the difference between inside and outside work with the environment.  What our role is as citizens.  SOLV came to talk to students and gave projects of clean up for them.  

Student 2:  Explained his project and labor.  Subject notes on watersheds seeping into the Willamette River.  Learned about invasive plant species and how they destroy the environment.  Built a native plant garden and SOLV helped with the ideas. 

Student 3:  Explained his project of building a water clean-up filter.

Teacher:  Shared last year’s student project with board members. 
Henry commented on student motivations.
Paz said this was a huge shift from abstract science.  

Information/First Reading

Sherwood Charter School Waiver Request
Margaret Bates, Charter Schools Education Specialist, ODE

Kate Pattison, ODE
Bates reviewed the waiver request and explained that it serves approximately 125 students, which is the current information. Currently Charter Schools are enrolling and filling schools for next year.  

Paz asked when the board will see this again.
Pattison responded that the Ethics Commission responds within a 2-week to 2-month periods.
Schild read the law of the waiver and asked about the criteria of access and would Cindy Hunt clarify.
Hunt responded that the board does not have a check-list to meet all requirements.
Adoption
Oregon Virtual Education Charter School (West & East) Waiver Request
Margaret Bates, Charter Schools Education Specialist, ODE

Cindy Hunt, Legal & Government Affairs Coordinator, ODE
Bates explained to members that they should have received an email from ORVED forwarded by Jan McComb which spoke to this item further.
Discussion:

· Bates and Hunt reviewed by line item.
MOTION:  Summers-McGee moved to Deny the Oregon Virtual Education Charter School (West & East) Waiver Request; Henry seconded the motion.
Discussion:

VOTE: The motion was Approved by 4-1. (Summers-McGee, Henry, Wyse, Chair Paz – Yes, Bowen – Abstain, Hamilton – Excused.)

Adoption

REALMS Charter School Waiver Request
Margaret Bates, Charter Schools Education Specialist, ODE

Bates reviewed the item and explained that most teachers live in Bend La Pine. Charter School teachers generally earn less.
Discussion:

· Wyse will vote no due to communities that have spent so much time and effort, old issue, and limited access.

· Paz agreed because of the OAR and quality of the school. 
· Sheldon explained that a rule needs to be issued.
· Paz agreed.
· Henry suggested a better boilerplate.

· Schild reminded members there are hundreds of school districts that ask for inter-district transfers. 

· Paz mentioned the fact of understanding the equity issues but there was also a reason this model was set up. 

MOTION:  Summers-McGee moved to deny the REALMS Charter School Waiver Request to grant preference to faculty members; Henry seconded the motion.
Discussion:

VOTE # 1: The motion failed 1-4. Summers-McGee, YES. Wyse, Henry, Chair Paz, Bowen – NO. Hamilton, Excused.
MOTION: Wyse moved to approve the REALMS Charter School Waiver Request to grant preference to faculty members; Henry seconded the motion.
Discussion:  Wyse would like to make a boiler plate for approval

VOTE # 2:  The motion was Approved 4-1. (Wyse, Henry, Chair Paz, Bowen – YES; Summers-McGee – NO; Hamilton – Excused.)
Adoption

Southwest Charter School Sponsorship Renewal
Margaret Bates, Charter Schools Education Specialist, ODE

Kate Pattison, Program Analyst, ODE
Anne Gurnee, SWCS

Aaron Britton, SWCS
Bates reviewed the item and explained that there was a public hearing today and there will be discussion of next steps.
Paz asked for an overview of the nature of the Charter.

Bates responded there was an annual report in January.
Gurnee explained the core philosophy of the school is place-based education, engaged in community projects. Students learn best when they are immersed in the community they live in. 

Paz questioned the above average scores except in mathematics.

Gurnee explained that they are working very hard on this and in the past it was not aligned to CCSS. They are now looking at other curriculum to marrying this with CCSS.

Summers-McGee inquired about the cut scores.

Gurnee explained that the population and students have changed. In 2009 there were 120 students, now there is less.
Saxton inquired about the procedure for failing schools?
Bates said that procedures used for charter schools are beginning to go downhill.

Saxton mentioned that the board would have an opportunity to stop this earlier than determined. 

Bates said there is a termination clause for health and safety. The school contract has a school improvement plan for use. 

Britton gave an overall review of the school as SWCS board chair.
Summers-McGee commented on renewals and how she inclines to approve of the 5 year route.
Bowen agreed on a 5 year timeline.
Paz asked about the number of existing 10-year renewals.
Bates responded there are 123 charter schools around the state and 12 have 10 year contracts. 
Paz explained this will be brought back tomorrow for adoption. 

Moved vote to Friday.
Information/First Reading
Four Rivers Community Charter School Annual Report
Margaret Bates, Charter Schools Education Specialist, ODE

Kate Pattison, Program Analyst, ODE
Chelle Robins, FRCCS
Bates distributed Annual Report for Four Rivers Charter School (handout) 10-year contract. She introduced Chelle Robins who shared the annual report.
Robins shared annual report of school.  Presented PowerPoint giving information on school
(see PPT for info).
Discussion:

·  (Schild commented about the balance of classrooms.

· Paz commented on messaging to schools and then back to state board. All should be informed.
· Schild commented on certified teachers.

· Bates invited members to visit the school on April 15-17 which is her next visit.

· Saxton applauded the school’s efforts to focus on whole family education.

Information/First Reading

Implementation of the Common Core State Standards

Doug Kosty, ODE
Sarah Drinkwater, ODE
Mickey Garrison, ODE
Cheryl Kleckner, ODE
Kosty reviewed the monthly updates, progress, and called out items of interest:
· Adoption of achievement level descriptors

· Two votes of interest.  Last meeting the smarter balanced feedback.  Achievement level descriptors will be based on where we are on 236.  There are no details on this yet.  

· Policy Decisions and College Content readiness will be voted on.  
Kosty will submit additional information to the board in a few days. He explained that this was information shared with the field and pointed out the tool kit in the board docket item. Suggested members review this.

Kleckner shared the stewardship team meeting information, the timeline, and what was accomplished.
Schild commented on the smarter balanced and what schools thought.

Kosty explained that there were two versions; one secure format and the second was the volunteer pilot.  In Oregon there were not enough schools signed up and this is the purpose of the volunteer pilot. No numbers on the field test yet.  
Information/First Reading

Special Education Administrative Rules: Consent, OAR 581-015-2090; Prior Written Notice OAR 581-015-2310, Children with Disabilities Covered by Public Insurance OAR 581-015-2530; Parent Consent for ECSE OAR 581-015-2735; Prior Written Notice and Notice of Procedural Safeguards-  EI/ECSE Programs, OAR 581-015-2745; Preschool Children with Disabilities Covered by Public Insurance, OAR 581-015-2885

Claudette Rushing, ODE

Rushing reviewed the details on the Special Education Administrative Rules listed above and explained that these rules do not exceed federal language.
Hunt explained that these rules will be back in front of the board twice.  These will begin as temporary rules first and then brought back, with adoption in May.  

Information/First Reading

State School Fund

Michael Elliot, State School Fund Coordinator, ODE

Elliot reviewed the board docket item.  He presented a PowerPoint that was showed to the House Education Committee. After he obtains local numbers he will come back with updated numbers.  The required amount is 4.4 billion dollars a year to fund State School Funding in Education. 
Discussion:

· Elliot explained the TAG Taskforce involvement.
· Funding discussion.
· Schild commented on district funding.

· Elliot explained small populated districts.

· Saxton mentioned HS 2098.
· Elliot explained external and internal data. If this bill passes there will be data research performed.
· Schild asked if there is a limit on how much one student can generate.
· Elliot responded that the limit is applied to 2 additional weights.
· Paz asked about revenue sources.
· Elliot responded that the money stream is not calculated on the formula, that these are rough estimates. If you have a foundation, none of this is calculated.

· Paz asked if there was an informal profile.
· Elliot responded no, not at this point but he will return this info when it comes in.
Paz adjourned the meeting at 3:50 pm. 
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Preliminary Business
Call to Order/Roll Call/Flag Salute
Chair Paz called the meeting to order at 8:30 am. He called the roll and reviewed the agenda. Excused were Directors Brown and Wheeler and Advisors Barnes and Schild. 

Public Comment

Rep. Dr. Chris Gorsek – Gresham, H District 49. Concerned that the proposed plan to move community college funding system to one partially based on performance, will have damaging consequences: 1) it does not take into account local factors including demographics and other student factors, and 2) the rushed nature of this proposal has not allowed the stakeholders to be at the table. Suggests more input from faculty, staff, students, etc.
Jim Salt – Instructor at Lane Community College and president of faculty association. Gave board a handout to show correlations between current and proposed funding, specifically around supgroups and program type. Said the proposed plan would put pressure on faculty to “game” the system.

Jerry Lyons – Industrial Technology at Mt Hood Community College.
Sara Williams – Mathematics at Mt Hood Community College, president of faculty association, on achievement compact committee. Concerns about the proliferation of certificates and counting the students multiple times discussed.
Commissioner Update
Preus explained the office has chosen to lead with a proposal versus numbers regarding a new community college funding system. A new model has not yet been agreed upon. The previous month has been busy, including conversations with Dr. Rudy Crew at OEIB regarding the regional compacts and how community colleges will be the lead convener of these compacts. Preus met with the diversity and inclusion committee. All 17 community colleges have some form of diversity coordinator or committee. Some of the people participating in the diversity committees have been asked to participate in the student success committee.
Preus explained that she has been working with Rob Saxton and K-12 Superintendents around dual credit, receiving input and feedback to better align the OAR to current practice.
Preus stated that Lake County Community College will be soliciting contract services from Klamath Community College. As the boundary board, this will be before this board in the next few months. It was noted that it is unknown if this will change enrollment patterns. The budget for the county’s community college services is currently around $50,000.

Preus discussed the degree partnership program between Oregon State University (OSU) and Linn-Benton Community College that jointly enrolls upwards of 3,000 students for both institutions. They have one application, one financial aid, and advisors at both ends who seamlessly articulate the work. A high-point was the number of institutions showing interest. OSU wants to expand to other community colleges, particularly in rural areas.

Adoption

Consent Agenda

MOTION: Henry moved to approve the consent agenda with the request for additional information on affirmative action from Rob Saxton at a future meeting; Hamilton seconded the motion.

Discussion:

VOTE: The motion was Approved unanimously.

Adoption

Southwest Charter School Sponsorship Renewal
Margaret Bates, Charter Schools Education Specialist, ODE

Cindy Hunt, Legal & Government Affairs Coordinator, ODE

Anne Gurnee, Executive Director, SWCS

Bates explained to the board that Southwest Charter School is seeking a ten-year contract. ODE has reviewed the renewal request and the school has met all of the renewal criteria.
Discussion:

· Paz explained the board is looking for real-time mechanisms for performance review and that ten years is a long time.
· Hamilton asked if there is a significant difference between five and ten years.

· Board members highlighted general hesitations for a ten-year contract.

· Bates added that there are mechanisms for termination and plans of correction within the contract should the need arise and added that ODE makes annual site visits to ensure compliance and quality.

MOTION:  Summers-McGee moved to Approve the Southwest Charter School charter agreement for five years instead of the ten years recommended; Henry seconded the motion.

Discussion:

VOTE: The motion was Approved unanimously.



Stakeholder Update
Oregon Community College Association
Andrea Henderson, OCCA (Not present)
Preus provided updates on:

Capital Construction – $70M was funded of the $108M requested. OCCA will continue to request for legislature to fund the complete list.

There has been a lot of time spent looking into the future of governance. Maintaining the culture and relationships through local governance is a focus as well as keeping connections to the K-12 system, workforce and universities.

There is a need to protect the Budget Opportunity Grant. This financial aid is needs-based and not designed for the investments and incentives being talked about.

The Tuition Equity Bill (HB 2787) passed and was the culmination of at least ten years work.

Other items mentioned were Dental Record for the College, Integrated Pest Management Plan, and removing the Adverse Impact requirements except in some circumstances.

Discussion:

Hamilton and Preus mentioned the connection between the State Board of Education and reviewing Adverse Impact and Detrimental Duplication. It was acknowledged that some states do not have a quality control process as rigorous as Oregon.

Preus stated the most conflict is in the online programs for allied health practicum. Hospitals and offices are oversubscribed, so as students get to the point of practicum, they end up “in line” waiting without the supports in place.

Henry asked if the OCCA has taken a position on the Governance Bill.

Information/First Reading

GED Testing Fees OAR 589-007-0500
Camille Preus, Commissioner, CCWD
Marque Haeg, CCWD
Haeg stated there will be a new test offered in 2014. The current 2002 series will be discontinued this year. People who do not complete the series by the end of the year will be required to start over and complete the 2014 series.
There are about 30 testing centers in Oregon that need to make the transition. The current price for testing is $35-$105. Some ESDs only chart the state administration portion ($35). Some centers subsidize the testing. The state administration fee covers staff and indirect costs. The GED testing service has determined new pricing, $24 per sub-test plus the state fee of $7.

The proposed pricing rules allow CCWD to transition and build policy through 2015.

Discussion:

Paz asked about the numbers and demographics for those who participate in the GED tests.

Henry indicated access to computers and digital resources as a possible equity issue. He also indicated that sometimes those taking the GED tests at a community college are interacting with a college for the first time. He urged others to not lose sight that GEDs and community colleges are part of an integrated system.

Summers-McGee asked to see rules every time there is a price increase. Low-income people are those often taking GED tests, even an annual increase of $2 may price people out.

Preus stated the GED program is self-supported; there is no general funding. The Governor’s plan means all CCWD would move to the Department of Post-Secondary Education. All of these rules will move as well.

Hamilton indicated a report of fee changes would be sufficient. If there are questions, the board could change the rule.

Information/First Reading

Student Success: Reclaiming the American Dream Update
Camille Preus, Commissioner, CCWD
Andrea Henderson, OCCA

Preus directed attention to page 5 to the priority actions that came from the report and page 7 for a breakdown of the recommendations. Some community colleges have already taken action to make the Priority Actions part of their own strategic plan.

Discussion:

Henry stated the primary issue is the mission. It is important to educate the legislature to ensure not all community colleges are evaluated and compared to each other. There still needs to be discussions about what is best for the community.
Preus stated DQP is the approach used in the United States.

Information/First Reading

Economic Contribution of Community Colleges
Camille Preus, Commissioner, CCWD
Preus explained the economic impact study for 16 of the community colleges. Most are using this information in their conversations with local partners and legislators.

Discussion:

Henry indicated that this report needs to get out for public eyes and public discussion.

Paz asked for the complete report to be sent to the board. 

Information/First Reading

Career Pathways Research Study
Camille Preus, Commissioner, CCWD
Mimi Maduro

http://mypathcareers.org/
http://oregongreenpathways.org/
Discussion:

Henry suggested this information be presented to the OEIB.
Information/First Reading

Community College Support Fund Outcomes-Based Funding Formula
Camille Preus, Commissioner, CCWD
Preus acknowledged the external pressure and internal interest. There will need to be time to have a broader conversation. Good leaders will figure out how to lead. No system will be completely foolproof. There will need to be ways to limit unintended consequences.
Preus requested the leanings of the board in order to go back and make adjustments.
Discussion:

Furey stated appreciation for the political pressures coming down and also stated the structural problems are so great. This will not achieve what Oregonians want, it will also be destructive. This approach will create a lot of problems with part-time versus full-time instructors. It punishes the community college with students who are less prepared when they enter.

Paz added there may need to be tests that measure student skills before they enter the higher level courses.

Hamilton emphasized the importance of maintaining a system with integrity and acknowledged an outcomes-based system will likely be part of the future.
Summers-McGee stated performance funding without a standardized test is a miss. The question is really about how are we measuring and gauging success. It is important to be careful about unintended consequences that may limit enrollment.

Paz adjourned the meeting at 11:45 am. 
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